GREAT BASIN YOUTH SOCCER LEAGUE MEETING

August 10, 2009
Meeting was called to order at 6:39 p.m.

Richard attended the EBOD meeting and is not present at the General Board Meeting.  Max Jones presided the Genera Board Meeting.

Quorum obtained.

Minutes from July was approved by the EBOD.  It was then presented to the Board and Tim made the motion to approve the minutes and is seconded by Tad.
The President’s report is attached.

Vice President is not in attendance.  
Secretary’s minutes is presented.

Treasurer’s report is attached.  
Randy has nothing to report.  No state board meeting. 

Pam, Northern VP, reported that Eddie Henderson is gone. 
Jeff is not in attendance.
Chris Roope is not in attendance.

Jimmy, the recreational commissioner’s, report is attached.  He also asked the board’s approval to spend $1750.00 on coach training.  Pam made a motion to approve the 14 coach training sessions for a grand total of $1750.00 and is seconded by Tad.  All in favor none opposed.  Sagebrush Soccer Club committed to help train the recreational players.  The season will start on Sept. 12.
Vicki reported that there are 54 competitive teams and 1870 recreational players.  The season for the competitive division starts on Aug. 22nd and there will be 10 games per team, 5 home and 5 away.  
Max informed the General Board that the EBOD recommends that there is no inter league play with AYSO.  A discussion followed and the board agreed with the EBOD.  AYSO also informed us that if we don’t have the inter league play, we won’t have access to Edmonds Field in the fall.  Pam asked the club presidents to informs their teams that if they want to play friendly games with AYSO teams, they need to contact her for approval.  Without this approval, the team is not insured.

Club reports:

Sierra Mt. =10 teams, 9 competitive and 1 rec.  2 ref assignors were certified.

CV Soccer = everything is good.

Sagebrush SC = Friendship Tournament is on Oct. 10 and 11.

International = 5 teams total.

Capital Soccer = 4 teams total.

Spanish Springs = 4 teams total and Rob Moreland is working on their 501C.

Nevada Elite = 7 teams total.

Larry Calhoun asked for board approval to have 9 players from the SVU team to join his team. He will have two teams and a pool of 5 players will have to play between two teams.  Pam made a motion to allow the players to guest play under Vicki’s supervision.  Stacy seconded.  All in favor none opposed.  Motion carries.
Maria asked the board what the procedure is for e-vote.  Pam informed us that the secretary needs to receive all the email for her to ratify the vote.  The board agreed.  The e-vote regarding the LTD position is going to be on hold until the secretary receives all the votes.
Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm.

